WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 3 SEPTEMBER 2018


Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 3 September 2018 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor G James (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, W Battishill, R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, M Lithgow, J Lloyd, J Reed, L Russel-Cairns, B Shepherd, V Stock-Williams and J Thorne
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Gill Croucher (Assistant Clerk)
ALLOTMENT AWARDS 2018
Allan Cavill, former Regional Director of the National Society of Allotment Gardeners, Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of the Allotments Committee) and Gill Croucher, recently completed this year’s Allotment Competition. The results were as follows:

Winners:

Best Managed: Nigel Baker, Plot 53  

Most Eco-Friendly: Nadine Provenzano, Plot 82  

Best Newcomer: Sarah Hayman, Plot 27

Best Cultivated: Mike Broom, Plot 74

Highly Commended: Tony Rudd/Frank Knight, Plot 92

Highly Commended: Gordon Curran, Plot 80

The Mayor (Councillor Gary James), together with Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of Allotments Committee) presented the winning certificates.  
87. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Govier, Hunt and Thorne declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.

Councillors Bowrah, Brown, Govier, Henley, Hunt, James and Stock-Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council.
88. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings of Planning and Council on 6 August 2018 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.

89. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor and Deputy Mayor submitted reports on the engagements they had undertaken since the last meeting. 

90. POLICE REPORT 
PCSO Steve Hill submitted the monthly report on crime statistics for the town.

(Councillor Henley arrived at 7.15p.m.)
91. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) Isabel Ward asked if any progress had been made with the repair of the barriers outside of Shaul’s Bakery. The Town Clerk had made enquiries of the Highway Authority, whose responsibility this was, but had not yet received a reply.

(b) Richard Fox drew attention to forthcoming Garden Club events to which all councillors were invited.

(c) Sue White referred to the 10th Annual Welly Boot Throwing competition and hoped that as many councillors as possible would support it.

(d) Diana Land said that she hoped the Council would support any effort to keep the Taunton Park and Ride parks open.

92. WELLINGTON MONUMENT – NATIONAL TRUST

The Council welcomed Emma Jones, the National Trust’s recently appointed Community Fundraiser and Community Engagement Officer for the Wellington Monument project together with Helen Sharp the Project Manager,

It had previously been reported that the National Trust’s application to the Heritage Lottery Fund for Wellington Monument had been turned down for the second time.

As a result the Trust agreed it would initially tackle the worst affected areas – the top 1/3rd of the Monument. This was likely to cost £2m which would be funded from “Libor” money with the Trust contributing the remainder. The Trust would then embark on a major fund raising scheme to raise the remaining £2m needed to complete the works. A Community Fund Raiser would be appointed to raise awareness and raise funds.  

At that time, the Council had a detailed discussion on the level of financial support it might give to this project. Although the Town Council remained committed to the project and were happy to continue to support it in principle it was felt premature at that time to arrive at any amount that might be donated.
Emma Jones explained the plans and initiatives that the Trust had for fund raising and involving the community. Historic England had agreed to make a £250k grant and she was hopeful that a substantial grant would be made by Highways England. In addition a national appeal would be launched by the Trust.
Now that a Fund Raiser had been appointed consideration was given to the level of support the Council might wish to give. Members felt that this iconic building was part of Wellington’s heritage, intrinsically linked to the town. It was also a landmark seen by thousands of visitors going to and from the South West. 
RESOLVED that a grant of £10,000 be made to the National Trust in connection with the Monument Restoration Appeal. Such funds to be taken from Reserves.
93. DEMOLITION OF PUBLIC HOUSE, PUBLIC TOILETS AND 10 COUNCIL HOUSES AND ERECTION OF 26 No. DWELLINGS (12 No. 1 BED, 9 No. 2 BED, 4 No. 3 BED AND 1 No. 4 BED) AT THE WEAVERS ARMS AND OAKEN GROUND, ROCKWELL GREEN, WELLINGTON
Following concern expressed by Councillor Barr, the Town Clerk had contacted TDBC’s Development and Regeneration Manager to enquire about progress of this scheme. She has said that the new homes are progressing well and they will be moving into a snagging programme of works, working round from the bungalows towards the flats over the coming weeks. 

The flats are at the end of the construction programme and are starting 2nd fix carpentry & plumbing, followed by decorations.

The Section 278 agreement is approved and the associated highway/footpath work has commenced. Once the footway works with associated retaining wall is undertaken fronting Popes Lane there will be a need for temporary traffic lights, residents will be notified closer to the time.

TDBC are in contact with the returning decant families to keep them informed of progress. 

The Clerk also asked if there was an estimated completion date or an indication of when TDBC will be able to start letting the properties. He was told that TDBC had not received a formal indication from the contractor as they have to serve notice of their intention to offer the properties for handover under the terms of the building contract, therefore they would not want to commit to a time scale at present. However it was anticipated that at the next site meeting (27th September) they may be receiving their notice.

Members were less than satisfied with this response. They remained very frustrated at the slow progress. 
RESOLVED that TDBC Councillor Terry Beale, as the appropriate portfolio holder, be asked to come to the next meeting of the Town Council to explain just what the problems were, why it was taking so long, when it was likely to be completed and when a start would be made on letting the properties. It would also be helpful to know if it was still intended to give priority to local people.

94. PLAYING PITCH STRATEGY 

Stuart Todd Associates had been appointed to provide support and guidance to help implement improvements to playing pitch provision in the town based on the recommendations made in the TDBC Playing Pitch Strategy 2016-2028.

Stuart Todd had now made a presentation containing a number of options to the Steering Group. He had received comments from all the stakeholders and finalised a draft. Consideration now needed to be given to whether or not to continue on to Phase 2.

It was therefore anticipated that:-

• a meeting of the Project Team take place to talk through next steps or at least to discuss the direction of travel that the report now sets

• a Steering Group meeting take place to finalise / sign-off the report

• a Town Council meeting for sign-off 
RESOLVED that a joint presentation be made to the Town Council and the Steering Group before deciding on next steps.

94. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY

A meeting of the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party took place on 21 August 2018. The Working Party had discussed the benefit of reviving a Plan for Wellington. Despite the amount of large scale residential development that had either taken place or was planned for the town it was considered that there were still advantages to drawing up a Plan. It was noted that the Council had received £1068.25 in CIL contributions and it was suggested that this be used in connection with the preparation of a Plan.
It was also recognised that it might be necessary to appoint someone to act as Project Manager.

RESOLVED that every effort be made to re-commence development of a Neighbourhood Plan for Wellington.
95.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE 
The Clerk reported that the Council’s receipts for the period 31 March 2018 to 31 July  2018 was £216,996 and the expenditure for the same period was £103,104. A detailed explanation of the figures was given.

RESOLVED that the report regarding Payments and Receipts be noted and agreed.
96. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

(a) HMRC - £707.34 – August 2018 deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £151.73 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £91.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Chess - £99.26 – Telephone and broadband

(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £115.20 – Office and Chamber cleaning

(g) IDVerde - £4,765.12 – Community Warden (May – July)

(h) Cllr James - £81 – Travel allowance

(i) The Edge Directory - £460 – Council newsletter

(j) Greg Dyke - £22.95 – Travel allowance

(k) Judith Goss - £78 – War Grave flowers

(l) TDBC - £90 – Repairs, Longforth Road toilets

(m) R G Darbyshire - £2,945.90 – Basins fencing

(n) The Festive Lighting Company - £6,011.29 – Hire of Christmas Lights 2018
(o) Water2business - £355.53 – Water rates, Longforth Road, toilets

(p) Viking - £170.62 – Supplies and stationery

(q) MTM-IT.UK - £50 – Laptop repairs

(r)  Aboricare - £2,625 – Allotment trees

(s) British Gas - £48.04 – Longforth Road toilets

(t) WCSS Ltd - £6,555 – Youth Centre grant

97. APPOINTMENT OF TOWN CLERK

Noted that applications for the post of Town Clerk have been received, a short list drawn up and interviews would take place on Friday 7 September. The interview panel would comprise the Chair and 3 members of the Staffing Committee.
The meeting ended at 8p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Gary James
Mayor

4

